
 
 

 
Southwest Region   |     600 East Boulevard Avenue, Dept. 504  |     Bismarck, ND 58505 

PHONE: (701) 328-2447    |     FAX: (701) 328-1717     |    ND.gov/NDHP 
 
 

NEWS RELEASE     |     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     |     November 26, 2023 
 

One Vehicle Rollover Fatality Crash 
 
What: Fatality Crash   

Where: Interstate 94 MM 69(5 miles east of Dickinson) 

When: 11/25/2023 8:13PM MT 

Road Conditions: Blowing snow/ Ice covered. 

Weather Conditions: Windy, Light snow  

Crash Involvement: One Vehicle 

Type of Crash: Rollover 

Agencies Involved: NDHP, Stark County Sheriff’s Office, Dickinson Ambulance, Richardton 

Ambulance, Dickinson Fire and Rescue 

 
Vehicle No. 1:  2003 GMC Sierrra 

Driver No. 1:  59-year-old male, Dickinson, ND, Injured 
Restraints:  Seatbelt 
Charges:   Under Investigation 
 

Passenger No. 1:  59-year-old female, Dickinson, ND, Fatal 
Restraints:  Unknown 
Charges:   None 
 
Passenger No. 2:  29-year-old female, Dickinson, ND, Injured 
Restraints:  Seatbelt 
Charges:   None 
 
Passenger No. 3:  7-year-old male, Dickinson, ND, Injured 
Restraints:  Seatbelt w/Booster 
Charges:   None 
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NARRATIVE: GMC Sierra was traveling westbound on I-94. Male driver lost control of the 
vehicle on the snow/ice covered road. Vehicle entered the north ditch causing the vehicle to 
rollover multiple times. 59-year-old female passenger in back seat was ejected from the 
vehicle. She was pronounced deceased on scene.  Vehicle came to rest upright in the north 
ditch facing north. All other occupants were transported to CHI St. Alexius Hospital in 
Dickinson for their injuries.  
 
The crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol. 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For more information, contact:  
Sgt. Brian Mehlhoff (701)328-2447 
blmehlho@nd.gov  

     
 


